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April 8, 2020 
The Honourable Doug Ford – Premier of Ontario 
Premier’s Office, Room 281 
Legislative Building, Queen’s Park 
Toronto, ON M7A 1A1 

Dear Premier Ford, 

Re: Provincially Significant Wetlands Designation 

At the February 20th, 2020 Annual General Meeting of the Saugeen Valley Conservation Authority 
correspondence from the Village of Merrickville-Wolford addressed to the Honourable Doug Ford, 
Premier of Ontario was received and discussed.  It was noted that SVCA staff do not have the 
authority to remove a Provincially Significant Wetland (PSW) designation.  After further discussion 
the following motion was passed: 

MOTION #G20-22 
Moved by Barbara Dobreen  
Seconded by Steve McCabe 
Be it resolved that Saugeen Valley Conservation Authority (SVCA) receive and support the 
correspondence from the Village of Merrickville-Wolford;  

And whereas the Saugeen Valley Conservation Authority (SVCA) agrees there is a lack of field-
developed science to support the Provincially Significant Wetland areas designated across the 
province; 

and whereas SVCA's recent experience is evidence that a desktop examination of maps and aerial 
photography are inadequate science for this designation and greatly impacts municipalities and 
their ratepayers. 

Now therefore be it resolved that the Saugeen Valley Consideration Authority hereby respectfully 
request that the Ministry of Natural Resources and Forestry provide supporting evidence-based 
data with respect to the wetland designations; and 

That this letter, along with the Village of Merrickville-Wolford correspondence be forwarded to the 
Honorable Premier Doug Ford, Conservation Ontario, Bruce and Grey Counties and SVCA member 
municipalities. 

CARRIED 



We appreciate that this will require significant time and effort on the part of the Provincial Ministry 
and its staff, however, the lack of this type of data presents serious challenges and potential 
conflicts  to property owners, municipalities, and Conservation Authorities in the exercising of their 
rights and duties. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
 
 
Dan Gieruszak 
Chair, Saugeen Valley Conservation Authority 
Attachment: 3 page document from Merrickville-Wolford…. 
c.  Honourable John Yakabuski, Minister of Natural Resources and Forestry 
 Kim Gavine, CAO, Conservation Ontario 
 Bruce County 
 Grey County 
 SVCA Member Municipalities 
 










